Minutes of the Community Strength & Wellbeing Implementation Group

30th January 2007 10:30AM Burngreave Drug Project

Present:
Fouzia Ali


Burngreave Advocacy Now

Clare Beard


Burngreave Drug Project


Jacqui Cheesman

Burngreave Drug Project



Cherry Daniels (chair)
Burngreave New Deal for Communities



Michelle Davis

Mediation Sheffield



Tom Felicien (part)

Burngreave New Deal for Communities



Ed Hebden


Pitsmoor Citizen’s Advice Bureau



David Jones


Burngreave New Deal for Communities



John Lawson


SAGE Greenfingers



Sue Pearson


British Trust for Conservation Volunteers



Chris Scott


Burngreave Drug Project



Jackie Toyne
(part)

Burngreave New Deal for Communities



Val Wagg (minutes)

Burngreave New Deal for Communities



Bob Worm


Green City Action

	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action

	1. Welcome and introductions
	CD welcomed all and those present introduced themselves.
	

	2. Introduction of Cherry Daniels, new Regen Manager
	CD introduced herself.
	

	3. Previous minutes
	Previous minutes approved.
	

	4. Matters arising
	Previous agenda item moved to this agenda (structure and process of meetings).
	

	5. Outputs
	JT (Monitoring & Evaluation Manager) and TF (Acting Contracts & Monitoring Officer) from Burngreave New Deal came to the group to thank the projects for their hard work on the ethnicity monitoring and to explain the revision of outputs that is to take place over the next two months.  

 

The ethnicity monitoring is important to ensure that Burngreave’s money is used evenly across the community and where it is most needed.  70% of projects have reported back.  The findings will be shared with all projects.

 

During the ethnicity monitoring it was noted that some outputs were not relevant or meaningful.  Meaningful outputs are important to capture the effect that a project is having and the more information that is available, the better a project can be presented to the Board.  With this in mind, TF, JT and CD will be looking through the outputs of the projects in this priority area and making suggestions as to what would make them more meaningful.  TF and CD will then meet with projects to discuss and to agree together a set of meaningful and measurable outputs.  Projects will have input on the whole process.  Data gathering should not detract from what is being done by the project, so there is flexibility.

 

BNDfC are aware that quantitative outputs do not fully capture the difference that a project is making, so the Monitoring Team will be working with projects to evaluate them.  There will also be lunchtime sessions running monthly from April to allow projects to showcase their work and to share best practice. 
	

	6. Agree structure & process of meeting
	The following comments were made:
· It is useful to have this link with BNDfC; it is easy to feel dissociated otherwise

· The broadened priority area instead of themes is useful

· This meeting encourages interaction and partnership; lots of agencies are already partnering

· This meeting could be used to ensure that we are targetting all residents in Burngreave and to find out who we are all not reaching and address this.

· Small Grants project has a list of many small groups in the area, which could be useful.
· CD suggested that the Drug Project apply for funding from the Small Grant project for their Community Conference.

· BW commented that there is lethargy among the residents because of too many meetings.  He suggests delving into past meetings and finding out which were successful and why.

· JL suggests bringing gaps in services/people reached and putting them on the agenda.  A preliminary email will be sent prior to each meeting asking for agenda items.

· CS commented that we need to look at new ways to engage with the community now that they are used to receiving freebies.

· CD told the group about the recent CET evaluation and the new project proposal she is writing, focusing more on community development instead of community engagement.  This will help build the capacity of the area for the legacy of New Deal.  She would like the feedback regarding the future of the vol/com sector in Burngreave post New Deal.  There will be a resident forum on 27th February   5-9pm and a public meeting on Saturday 10 February 11-1:30pm. 
· It was suggested that 5-9pm on an evening is not a good time for residents, and that 10-12am may be better.
· BW suggested that an insert in the Messenger might be useful for engaging residents.  

· BW mentioned “Environment Day” on May 21st and that he needs to think about sustainability of the festivals and events that take place in Burngreave as his project ends in March.  Previous years have included many free items, but last year there was little free stuff and residents still attended.  He wondered if it was ethical to charge.  Various members of the group said yes, but others mentioned that there are other free festivals in the city.  

· CS suggested that New Deal might be more successful at engaging residents if they focused on the captive audience that the projects already have.

· CB suggested putting onto the agenda “What’s being done, what isn’t and what will we do about it?”

· BW suggested going to the schools for community engagement, as the parents are a captive audience.

Structure and process for the group:

1. Spend more time at one anothers’ groups/organisations

2. Attend events held by one another

3. Pool resources

4. Identify business in the area that isn’t part of BNDfC

5. Look for and share information about pots of money that residents can access

6. Meet more often (bimonthly from April)

7. Have a contact list
	VW

	7. Project updates
	Burngreave Advocacy Now – FA gave information and case studies about the Advocacy Now project (Appendix 1).
Mediation Sheffield – though this is not a project, the work of MESH is linked to this priority area.  MD described the community cohesion work that has been undertaken by MESH.

Burngreave Drug Project – CS and CB advertised their tailored training on drugs (including tobacco and alcohol) and diversity available to relevant organisations in the area.  Green City Action and Greenfingers have already taken advantage of this opportunity.  Contact the Drug Project on 2262970 for further details.  There will be a Community Conference on 21st March 2007 10-4pm, and the project would welcome ideas for this.  The Drug Project encouraged the group to feel free to refer people to them or to call to ask questions.
SAGE Greenfingers – JL suggested that the next meeting of the Implementation Group should take place at the Greenfingers allotment, and the group were delighted to agree.  The project continues to be successful.  The service is currently offered to 40-50 people per week and has only shut once in three years.  Several smaller groups have started up within Greenfingers as the service users get to know one another.  JL gave an example of a person who Greenfingers had made an enormous difference to, and mentioned that this is difficult to capture on a monitoring form!  BW offered ideas for future funding.
Green Gym – SP told the group that the Green Gym must have been to all the green spaces in Sheffield!  There has been a lot of support from refugees and asylum seekers.  The project is aimed at those who do not wish to go to a “normal” gym.  SP gave an example of someone who the project helped.  The Green Gym project is a national scheme and has been very successful and BTCV have got through the first stage of national lottery funding.  BTCV have an exit strategy for the Burngreave project as it ends 31st March 2007.  
Home Visiting – The Home Visiting project takes Citizen’s Advice to the housebound.  EH gave an example of some lives that had been changed by the work of the Home Visiting Project including a £200/week increase in one family’s income.  CS mentioned that there might be links between the CAB and the Drugs Project as the CAB sometimes work with carers of substance misusers.
Multicultural, Environmental, Performance & Arts Events – BW updated that GCA are currently applying for future funding for festivals and events.  There are seven or eight festivals per year, each unique, including the Abbeyfield Festival, Environment Day, and the Carnival of Lights.  The BNDfC funding for this project ends soon so BW is thinking about sustainability.  GCA earned around £5500 last year delivering services to festivals in Sheffield.  BW wants the festivals to be accessible to all and intercultural.  He mentioned that if anyone knows of a local bhangra showcase then please put them in touch with him.
	

	8. Next meeting
	24th April 2007 10:30am-12:30pm Greenfingers, Grimesthorpe Allotment, Grimesthorpe Road, Sheffield.
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